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GOVERNMENT OF WEST BENGAL

PANCHAYATS AND RURAL DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

Jessop Building, 1st Floor, 63, N.S. Road,

Kolkata- 700 001

No.68/SS(DG)/2008/19B-I/05(Pt.I)



                                     Dated: 25.04.2008

From:  Dr. M. N Roy, IAS


Principal Secretary to the Government of West Bengal

To:
The Project Director,




DRD Cell----------------ZP/SMP/DGHC

Sub: Financial Support to A graded Clusters for infrastructure

Sir, 


This is to inform you that the State Government has decided to provide financial supports to the clusters of SHGs already formed in federation and non federation blocks so as to augment their infrastructure and to make them capable of taking up further initiative for strengthening of SHG movement. The eligible cluster of SHGs will be extended support up to a sum of Rs 1,00,000/- for the present. 
Utilisation of the fund:  The fund is exclusively meant for such expenditures like purchase of furniture/computers/electrification of office building/other office equipments etc. Those clusters which could not yet establish an office of their own may also utilize the fund for purchasing a suitable plot of land provided not less that 25% of the cost is borne by the cluster itself or by Panchayat bodies. However, priority for financial assistance will be given to those eligible clusters which have received support of the Panchayats in constructing their own buildings. The cluster building will mainly be used for running its office, providing training to its members and for utilizing the same as a production centre. For construction of such buildings, PRIs have been advised to utilize grants received from Finance Commission and BRGF etc. 
Eligibility Criteria: In order to provide the financial assistance, being proposed to be extended to the eligible clusters, it is essential that the clusters are graded correctly as per grading format enclosed herewith. Such grading is meaningful only after the cluster office bearers are properly trained and it has functioned for sometimes. Grading should not be conducted before at least three months from training their office bearers so that the clusters function for at least three months after receiving training, before gradation exercise is taken up. Also, some trained officials of the DRDC should remain present during first time gradation of the clusters. 

Recommendations for financial assistance should be made only for ‘A’ graded clusters. All such eligible clusters should be visited by the PD, DRDC or any senior officer of the DRDC to assess that the gradation is reflected in the performance of the cluster, before recommendation for financial assistance.

The DRDCs are requested to submit proposals for assistance to eligible clusters for the current year as soon as possible.

        Yours faithfully,

     

(M. N. Roy)

